APD Statement

The Austin Police Department is aware of speculations regarding
the recent drownings in Lady Bird Lake. Although these cases are
still under investigation and evidence is being analyzed, at this
time, there is no evidence in any of these cases to support
allegations of foul play. While each incident has occurred at the
lake, the circumstances, exact locations, and demographics
surrounding these cases vary. Our investigators approach every
case with an open mind and objectively examine all available
evidence.

We work closely with the Travis County Medical Examiner’s
Office, which conducts a parallel investigation into all deaths. The
Medical Examiner performs autopsies in each of these types of
death investigations. The results of these autopsies have not
revealed any trauma to the bodies nor indication of foul play.

One common theme of the drownings in Austin this year is the
combination of alcohol and easy access to Lady Bird Lake, which
has numerous access points. Many of the access points can be
challenging to see at night. The parks in which most of these
drownings have occurred are park areas that close at 10:00 pm
and occur after the park closes. We advise the public to follow
the rules on park closures.




